## Fletcher Selectboard Meeting for November 18, 2019

Attendees: Jon Bondy, Chair, Rich Bidwell, Christine Nilsen & Jessie Wiens via web cam

Absent: Matt Gillian

Meeting began at 6:55 p.m.

The town office has an issue with the heat pumps, Rich will research the problem and report back to the board.

Nick Heyer won the bid for plowing, sidewalk shoveling and salting for the Town Office. The bid amount is \$85 per event.

Reviewed the article written by Jon Bondy regarding broadband to all homes in Fletcher.

The Halloween storm damage at this time is \$71,137.50 for materials and no bills have been received from the sub contractors.

There is a boundary question between Fairfax and Fletcher. A survey was done by a resident that pays taxes in Fairfax. When the E911 system received the information, the property appears to be in Fletcher and a request was made to change the boundary line so the property would remain in Fairfax. The town is in the process of gathering information before a decision would be made to accept or decline the proposal by E911. The information has been sent to our town attorney and a letter will be sent to the Vermont League of Cities and Towns for an opinion. Neither town selectboards were aware of the issue. The zoning administrator in Fairfax is also the E911 coordinator. A Proposal for a meeting with a lister and select board member from each town was discussed after we receive information from our Attorney and the League. There is no formal process for this kind of issue.

The Fletcher Roughriders snowmobile club wants to use town roads to bypass the Wright Road bridge that is out. The roads used will be North Road from Ferguson Road to Wright Road. The club will also use portions of Boozan Hill, Mayotte and Howrigan Road. The board approved use of all of the above roads.

Meeting adjourned at 8:55 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Christine Nilsen

ว์on Bondy

Rich Bidwell

Jesse Wiens

hristine Nilsen